
Macro Economic Overview / December 2023 

Global markets shifted positively in November as the Federal Reserve signaled that further rate hikes 
were less likely as economic conditions and inflation cooled. Stocks and bonds both advanced in 
November, following the expectations that the Fed may be on track to finalize its rate increase 
initiatives. Various fixed-income analysts even project interest rate cuts by the Federal Reserve as 
early as March 2024.


Numerous economists and analysts are encouraged that the Fed may have decided to ease its fight 
against inflation due to the most recent Consumer Price Index (CPI) release indicating that inflation is 
easing. November CPI data revealed that inflation rose at the slowest pace since 2021, with the CPI 
rising at 3.2%, down from 7.1% a year ago in November.


There is also a growing consensus that the Fed may be able to achieve a soft landing by easing rates 
slowly and avoiding the risk of recession. The U.S. economy has thus far been incredibly resilient to 
the Fed’s rate hikes, which have been hawkish over the past year.  The Federal Reserve has 
communicated that it is carefully monitoring the effect of heightened interest rates on consumers and 
the economy. Some analysts believe that if the economic environment slows more than the Fed 
expects, then a transition to lowering interest rates might eventually be executed by the Federal 
Reserve.


Government data disclosed that domestic economic growth, as measured by Gross Domestic Product 
(GDP) grew at an annual rate of 5.2% in the third quarter of 2023, up from 2.1% in the second quarter 
of the year, according to the Bureau of Economic Analysis. Since the Federal Reserve tracks GDP 
growth for inflationary pressures, fourth-quarter data for 2023 will be critical in determining the Fed’s 
conclusive decisions on the direction of interest rates.


The price of nearly all major commodities has fallen this year, indicative of lessening inflationary 
pressures as global economies experience slower economic expansion. Commodities including 
copper, lumber, natural gas, and crude oil have all declined for the year so far, both domestically and 
internationally.


The number of job openings nationwide has been declining all year, with over 11.5 million open 
positions in January 2023, falling to 8.7 million in October, as revealed by the most recent government 
data available. Companies in various industries including technology and leisure, have begun scaling 
back on hiring and some have even implemented 
layoffs. Economists view a wavering labor 
environment as an indication of a possible 
economic slowdown.


Federal income tax rates are set to increase slightly 
in tax year 2024, with increases across most income 
brackets for both single and married taxpayers. The 
standard deduction for married couples filing jointly 
for tax year 2024 rises to $29,200, an increase of 
$1,500 from tax year 2023. Some increases are 
indexed for inflation while others are set by 
legislative reform.
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